DR. D.W PENNER SCHOOL

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES Tuesday, September 15, 2015
Attendance: Alana Sigurdson, (Vice Chair), Jodie Zurbyk (Treasurer), Kyla Ritchie (Day Care) and 10  additional parents. Great turnout! 
Principal: Richard Rajotte   Teacher: Lois Mackay     Thank you both for coming.
Thanks to Savannah for babysitting.
All parents are invited to attend.  Any ideas, thoughts and suggestions are always welcome.  If you cannot attend but have a question or an idea you would like discussed at the next meeting, please email: Jamie CampbellCampbell.jamie@wpg.sysco.ca and it will be brought to the table.  
Call to order and introductions: Alana- Welcome and thank you all for coming!  Busy time of year and we appreciate you coming out. September is our longest meeting with the most details. Round Table introductions.
Secretary’s Report- Alana for Tanya
· Last month’s minutes motion to approve by: Sam , 2nd by Sherry
 Treasurer’s Report- Jodie Zurbyk
· Current balance $3159.87 
· Financial report approved by: Gabi, 2nd by Tamara
· Teacher Wish list – Rick to provide at next meeting after he meets with teachers to determine classroom and field trip needs. 
· Annual Working Reviewed and discussed. Jodie to add the amounts for Spring Fling and Fall Welcome BBQ into the budget Motion to approve by Joy,  2nd by Sam

Presidents Report- Alana
· Recap of Email contacts for Parents – thanks to all parents for stopping at table to say ‘yes’ to being on the Dr. Penner PAC Email contact list…slight glitch was not everyone left their email address.  Please email Jamie Campbell.jamie@wpg.sysco.ca  if you‘d like to be on the contact list.  Another list will be put out at Welcome Back BBQ. 
· Communication to parents and guardians: We will be posting minutes on the Dr. Penner School Website.  To decrease paper, paper copies will not be sent out after this month.  Please visit school webpage for information and updates https://www.lrsd.net/schools/Penner/Pages/default.aspx.  Also discussed and everyone in agreement of moving towards starting a Facebook Page for Dr. Penner PAC. Thanks to Allison Remple for offering to get it going. 

· Welcome back BBQ Thursday Sept 24th 5-7. Notes going home this week.  Casual evening to gather and enjoy company, welcome everyone back to school. Bring lawn chair. 2$ gets you a hotdog (veggie & halal options) and a lemonade. 

· Thanks to Mr. Rajotte for arranging permits for movie nights, Halloween Dance and Spring Fling. Thank you Jamie for looking after movie license again this year. Esther has requested that we spend a bit more on the license level so we have more movie options. 
· Thanksgiving luncheon.  Joy Onyschak and Sarah Kelly will co-chair the PAC portion of the event. The luncheon is planned for Friday October 9.  This year we will incorporate rice into the meal (Thanks Asmeena!) We will repeat the vegetarian option, halal turkey along with regular turkey. We need lots of volunteers to set up serving carts and butter buns, whip cream the tarts, etc. in the morning and to serve the kids their lunch. If you can volunteer, contact Joy at mattjoy@shaw.ca. 
· Fall Fundraiser – Thanks to Allison Remple for offering to research and coordinate the fundraiser this fall.  Allison will bring ideas/options (with % payout info) to next meeting for everyone to help decide. 

· Thanks again to Esther for coordinating the movie nights again.  Sarah Kelly offered to help her co-chair the job this year. There will be three movie nights. Nov 20 is the first one. 

· Halloween Dance – Note change in date: Thursday Oct 22 (no school on Friday 23rd). Thanks to Sam, Tamara for heading it up again.  So far, a planning committee of Sam, Tamara, Andreja, Tanya & Sherrie (Prizes).  If you’d like to be on this committee, contact Sam at sugarmenow@shaw.ca. This event needs lots of volunteers the night of, so we hope to see you all out, in costume and helping make a success. More info to follow. 
· SCIP Grant – we will be reapplying this year for our Spring Community BBQ again. Jamie Campbell to take care of. 

· Book Drive Fundraiser – discussed this idea for fundraiser/book sale (used books donated from home). Mr. Rajotte suggested we coordinate with I love to read month in Feb. More details to follow. 

Principal’s Report/School News- Rick Rajotte

· Welcome back, feels great to be here for second year. 

· Enrollment & Staffing – Enrollment is WAY up to 131. Special assembly planned on Sept 16th to welcome all the new children to the school. 

	Grade
	Teacher
	# students

	Kindergarten
	Courtney Chubey
	19

	Grade 1
	Lois McKay
	21

	Grade 2 
	Lisa Bunkowsky
	24

	Grade 3
	Shangreaux/Alsip
	18

	Grade 4-5
	Wendy Norozniak
	26

	Grade 5-6
	Brian Graeb
	23

	Student Services and Literacy
	Kathy Grenier
Ms. Shangreaux 
	Grade K,1,2, 5, & 6
Grades 3, 4

	Music
	Matt Funk
	

	Gym
	Frank Bojarski 
	

	Rick Rajotte, Principal

Mrs. Mcleod – Secretary

Gisele Lehman - part time secretary. 


· Update on Mural on our exterior - Take Pride Winnipeg originally 3-4 thousand dollars to repaint the mural on the outside wall, however Take Pride Winnipeg is looking at some other potential grants to bring this cost down.  If there is a cost to the school it will be shared between the school and the Parent Council.  The School Division painted over the old mural (which was in poor condition) this summer.  Take Pride is very motivated to pain a new mural. Rick will follow up.
· Cross country running club started up Tues and Thurs am @ 8:15-8:45. If your child is interested (or you are interested in your child joining!), children to pick up forms from Mr. Bojarski.
· Mad Scientist – A great optional program for Grades 4, 5, 6. Will start in January on Thursdays (once a week for 8 weeks). More info to come. 

· Math PD Update– teachers will be spending 3/10 PD days with Marian Small who is an amazing math PD teacher. Math was an area that parents wanted more emphasis on, so thanks Rick for arranging this. 

· CRAM – Child nutritional grant $1500 awarded to Dr. Penner School for nutritional snacks. 

· School Pictures, Monday Sept 28th
· 40$ school fees instead of buying school supplies – went very well. Parents and teachers all seem happy with this change. Division will be reviewing how it went as a whole. 

· Butterfly Garden Update - Rick following up with Living Prairie Museum on this project. The plan is to transform/update the current outdoor classroom (back of schoolyard) into a Butterfly garden/outdoor education space. 

· Nurses from WRHA will be at school to provide optional HPV vaccination for Gr. 6 girls on Sept 29. Permission forms to follow.
· Parent Conferences in November – expect different format, Rather than having a portfolio to view, we will have opportunity to chat with teachers about how children are learning 
· Teachers Report- Lois Mackay
· Terry Fox Run Friday Sept 25. Morning will be the usual running and relays in the backyard followed by a very special assembly a 1:30 in the gym.  Fred Fox (Terry’s brother) will be at Dr. Penner School talking about the importance and legacy of the Terry Fox Run. At 2:30, the division- wide relay will end at Dr. Penner School Yard.  All parents, guardians and community members are welcome to come and partake in the afternoon festivities. We will be literally rolling out the red carpet for this special event.  Last year we raised $700 with coin donations, so please give generously again this year. 
Committee Reports:

Hot Lunch: Sam

· Next Hot lunch is Sept  24th (Pizza).  October Hot lunch date will be changed from 22nd (Halloween Dance same day so moving it or maybe cancelling it in October, TBD)
New Business: Alana – None 
Adjournment- motion to adjourn @8:20 motioned by Asmeena and 2nd by Sherry
Upcoming Events Summary – Save the Dates:

October 9- Thanksgiving Luncheon
October 22- Halloween Dance

November 20- Movie Night

Jan 22- Movie Night

April 15- Movie Night

Next Upcoming PAC Meetings  

October 6   November 3   January 5    February 2    March 1    April 12    May 3     May 31

Next PAC Meeting October 6 @ 6:30-8pm.  Free Babysitting. 

New ideas and fresh faces always welcome!

